
President Donald Trump 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 

Washington, D.C. 20500 

  

August 2, 2018 

  

                               Re: Implementing the Joint Statement of the Singapore Summit 

  

Dear Mr. President: 

  

As concerned U.S. civil society groups and individuals working for peace, disarmament and 

development projects in Korea, we urge you to continue to pursue a “maximum engagement” 

policy with the DPRK (North Korea), and not return to the dangerous and counter-productive 

“maximum pressure” campaign that some misguided hardliners advocate. 

  

First, we congratulate you for holding the historic U.S.-DPRK Summit with Chairman Kim Jong 

Un in Singapore on June 12 and thank you for your decision to suspend the large-scale U.S.-

ROK joint war drills that have provoked North Korea for decades. 

  

Unlike some critics, we are pleased with the Summit’s Joint Statement which provides an 

excellent framework to achieve both a peace regime and nuclear disarmament on the Korean 

Peninsula. In particular, we appreciate your commitment to establishing “new U.S.-DPRK 

relations,” building “a lasting and stable peace regime on the Korean Peninsula,” and providing 

“security guarantees to the DPRK” since such measures are essential to realizing a peaceful 

“denuclearization of the Korean Peninsula.” 

  

Unfortunately, recent news reports of official statements indicate that there was a serious 

misunderstanding between the U.S. and the DPRK regarding the process for achieving the Joint 

Statement’s main objectives. It seems that some U.S. officials expect the DPRK to achieve rapid, 

unilateral nuclear disarmament first, before the two sides have established a foundation of mutual 

trust and reciprocity, or before the U.S. has provided substantial “security guarantees to the 

DPRK” in return for its concessions. We believe this expectation is a critical mistake and may 

result in the U.S. repeating past failures to implement U.S.-DPRK agreements. 

  

In the hope that the Joint Statement can be carried out successfully, we recommend that the U.S. 

take the following steps going forward: 

  

1)      Instead of insisting that the DPRK take major denuclearization steps from the start, 

initiate a series of confidence-building measures first, such as resuming the joint search 

and recovery operations for the U.S. soldiers’ remains in North Korea that were 

suspended by the U.S. in 2005; encouraging people-to-people exchanges by removing the 

draconian U.S. travel bans that not only prevent our people visiting North Korea but also 

North Koreans visiting the U.S.; removing the designation of DPRK as a state sponsor of 

terrorism; and lifting the U.S./UN economic sanctions that undermine the general health 

and welfare of the North Korean people. Recent news indicates that about 10 million 

https://maps.google.com/?q=1600+Pennsylvania+Avenue+%0D%0A+Washington,+D.C.+20500&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1600+Pennsylvania+Avenue+%0D%0A+Washington,+D.C.+20500&entry=gmail&source=g


people in North Korea “are undernourished” and that the current sanctions endanger the 

lives of vulnerable people by making it difficult for drugs and supplies, as well as 

donated funds, to be brought into the country. 

    

2)      Prioritize ending the existing state of war in Korea. In observance of the 

65th anniversary of the signing of the Armistice Agreement in July 1953, organize a 

second major summit in 2018 to include leaders of the U.S., DPRK, ROK (South Korea), 

and China. The purpose of this summit would be to issue a Joint Declaration to finally 

end the Korean War by replacing the Armistice Agreement with a lasting Peace Treaty. 

  

3)      Appoint a Special Envoy to handle the negotiations for mutual nuclear disarmament 

on the Korean Peninsula, the normalization of U.S.-DPRK relations, and the Peace Treaty. 

Excellent candidates for a U.S. Special Envoy would include the distinguished former 

U.S. Ambassadors Donald Gregg, James Laney, and Kathleen Stephens, all of whom are 

experts on Korea affairs. 

  

4)      To provide the security assurances and expedite the desired denuclearization of the 

Korean Peninsula, announce a new U.S. policy of “no first use of nuclear weapons” and 

“no first military strike” against the DPRK; remove all U.S. nuclear assets and personnel 

from the region, including Japan; and commence a gradual reduction of the 32,000 U.S. 

military personnel in South Korea. 

  

5)      Respect the Panmunjom Declaration for Peace, Prosperity and Unification of Korea 

adopted at the Inter-Korean Summit on April 27, 2018. The U.S. should encourage and 

support the reconciliation, mutual cooperation, and self-determination of the Korean 

people; and, as soon as possible, transfer the wartime U.S. military command and control 

of the ROK military back to the ROK Government. 

  

We believe that these measures taken by the U.S. would lead to a high level of mutual trust and 

confidence so that the Joint Statement could be implemented successfully. We trust that you will 

continue to strive to establish a new chapter in U.S.-DPRK relations. There may be many bumps 

in the road ahead, but we are confident that you can overcome the obstacles by making progress 

step-by-step, with patience, and in good faith. 

  

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned if you have any questions regarding our 

recommendations, or if we can be of a help to you in any way. 

  

Respectfully, 

  

Kevin Martin, 

President, Peace Action 

Coordinator, Korea Peace Network 

kmartin@peace-action.org 
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Civil Society Groups 

Action for One Korea (CA) 

Campaign for Peace, Disarmament and Common Security (MA) 

Chicago Area Peace Action 

Phyllis Bennis, Institute for Policy Studies – New Internationalism Project (DC) 

Rev. Kilsang Yoon, President, Korean American National Coordinating Council (NY) 

Kevin Martin, President, Peace Action; Coordinator, Korea Peace Network 

Judith Arnold, President, New Jersey Peace Action 

Nuclear Age Peace Foundation (CA) 

Kevin Martin, President, Peace Action (MD) 

Peace Action Maine 

Jim Anderson, President, Peace Action New York State 

David Hartsough, Executive Director, Peaceworkers (CA) 

PeaceWorks of Greater Brunswick (ME) 

Earl Arnold, Co-Convener, Presbyterian Peace Network for Korea 

RootsAction.org 

Rev. Tong-Kyun Kim, The Least of These Church, NYC 

Dr. Susan Henry-Crowe, General Secretary, General Board of Church and Society, The United 

Methodist Church 

Terry Rockeller & Jackie Cabasso, National Co-conveners, United for Peace and Justice (NY) 

U.S. Peace Council (CT) 

Gerry Condon, President, Veterans For Peace (MO) 

Veterans For Peace – Chapter 69 (San Francisco) 

Veterans For Peace – Chapter 109 (Olympia, Washington) 

Veterans For Peace – Chapter 162 (East Bay, CA) 

Patrick Hiller, Executive Director, War Prevention Initiative (OR) 

Jacqueline Cabasso, Executive Director, Western States Legal Foundation (CA) 

Women Cross DMZ 

Gwyn Kirk & Deborah Lee, Co-Chairs, Women for Genuine Security (CA) 

World Beyond War 

  

  

  

Individuals (in alphabetical order; organization is for identification only) 

Medea Benjamin, Codepink 

Rev. Dr. Ignacio Castuera, President, Religion-Online.org 

Rev. We Hyun Chang, District Superintendent, Metro Boston Hope District, United Methodist 

Church 

Noam Chomsky, Institute Professor Emeritus, MIT; Laureate Professor, University of Arizona 

Aiyoung Choi, Women Cross DMZ 

Marjorie Cohn, Prof. Emerita, Thomas Jefferson School of Law 

Jack Doxey, Veteran of the Korean War; Member of Veterans For Peace 

Hassan El-Tayyab, Policy and Organizing Director, Chicago Area Peace Action 

Joseph Essertier, World Beyond War-Japan Coordinator 
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Rev. Dr. Heecheon Jeon, Conference Superintendent, Central District Iowa Annual Conference, 

United Methodist Church 

John Kim, Coordinator, Veterans For Peace-Korea Peace Campaign 

Nan Kim, Women Cross DMZ, & Presbyterian Peace Network for Korea 

Peter Kuznick, Professor of History and Director, Nuclear Studies Institute, American University 

Rev. Gene Matthews, United Methodist Missionary to Korea, 1956-1997 
Louise Morris, United Methodist Church Missionary in Korea, 1972-1980 
Rev. Dr. George Ogle, United Methodist Missionary to Korea, 1954-1974 

Dorothy Ogle, United Methodist Missionary to Korea, 1960-1975 

Margo Okazawa-Rey, Barbara Lee Distinguished Chair in Women’s Leadership, Mills College; 

Professor Emerita, San Francisco University 
Rev. Charles Ryu, Pastor,  St. Paul’s United Methodist Church, Middletown, NY 

Alice Slater, World Beyond War 

Lawrence Wittner, Professor of History Emeritus, SUNY/Albany 

Michael Wong, Veterans For Peace – Chapter 69 (San Francisco) 
 
 


